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Working Group to discuss application of the IATI standard to CSOs 
The International Aid Transparency Initiative (IATI) Steering Committee has approved the creation of a CSO-led Working Group to discuss application of the IATI standard to the work of Civil Society Organisations (CSOs) and Non-Government or Not for Profit Organisations.  
Building on the Accra Agenda for Action and IATI outcomes to date, the Working Group will examine the IATI standard in the light of existing CSO and NGO accountability frameworks and self-regulatory mechanisms.  It will take into account the particular characteristics of CSOs and NGOs as development and humanitarian assistance actors, as well as the different operating environments that shape CSO responses to demands for greater accountability and transparency.   The Working Group will also consider resource implications, weighing the costs and benefits of the investment needed to upgrade information management and reporting systems on the basis of the value added for stakeholders, including partner countries and affected communities.

The Working Group’s primary objective is to encourage the participation of civil society and not-for-profit actors in IATI by developing practical proposals on guidelines and tools to assist CSOs who wish to publish IATI-compatible data.  Early priorities include the identification of information that is already being shared or could be reported by CSOs in the short- and medium-term and the development of protocols for exclusions of data where appropriate on privacy or security grounds.

 The CSO Working Group is co-chaired by Beris Gwynne, representing the International NGO Charter of Accountability Company, and Brian Tomlinson, representing the CSO Open Forum.  Membership of the Working Group includes representatives from NGO umbrella bodies in Asia, Europe, and North and South America and representatives of CSOs such as Transparency International, Publish What You Fund and the Development Initiatives.  
The Working Group has prepared a draft Action Plan which envisages completion of the tasks described above by June 30, 2012, seeking input through regional and national level consultations and using virtual collaboration tools and conference calls to defray costs.  Resources permitting, the IATI Secretariat and Technical Advisory Group has offered to provide technical and other support.  
It will present its first report to the next meeting of the IATI Steering Committee in February 2012. 
The Working Group’s conclusions will be reported to the IATI Steering Committee as the basis for an agreement with IATI signatories and Partner Countries on application of the IATI standard to CSOs, with CSOs and NGOs invited to commit, alongside donors and private sector partners to progressive application of the standard.  
Further information on IATI can be found at http://www.aidtransparency.net/. 
For more information on the CSO/NGO Working Group or to offer assistance, please contact:
	beris_gwynne@wvi.org 
	brian.t.tomlinson@gmail.com 
	isabelb@devinit.org 



